FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE March 31, 2025
Pablo Center Names Monica Frederick as Executive Director
Eau Claire, WI — Pablo Center at the Confluence is proud to announce the appointment of Monica Frederick as Executive Director, following a unanimous vote by the Confluence Council Board of Directors during its March board meeting. The decision to officially remove the “interim” title reflects the board’s confidence in Frederick’s leadership and a recognition of the stability and momentum she has brought to the organization.
“Removing the ‘interim’ from Monica’s title was a cathartic decision,” said José Felipe Alvergue, President of the Confluence Council. “It gave us a chance to pause and appreciate where we are today—something that would not be possible without Monica’s resilience, vision, and steadfast leadership. Her ability to lead with both empathy and strength is exactly what this moment—and our future—calls for.”
Since joining Pablo Center in 2019 as Director of Development, Frederick has played a critical role in strengthening donor engagement, building strategic partnerships, and shaping business strategy. She was later promoted to Chief Development Officer before stepping into the role of Interim Executive Director in Fall 2024. Her efforts have been central to advancing Pablo Center’s mission of fostering arts accessibility, STEAM education, and economic development throughout the Chippewa Valley.
“Pablo Center holds a special place in my heart, and I am honored to step into the role of Executive Director,” said Frederick. “Our mission to serve as a catalyst for the arts, education, and economic development in the Chippewa Valley is more important than ever. I look forward to working alongside our incredible team, artists, and community partners to continue expanding access to the arts and fostering a thriving creative economy.”
Frederick’s connection to the arts began with a personal core memory—an experience as a young child in California, seeing the Los Angeles Philharmonic Orchestra for the first time—that continues to guide her leadership style today. Her deep understanding of the transformative power of the arts, combined with a commitment to transparency and collaboration, has created a renewed sense of purpose and optimism within Pablo Center’s walls.
Prior to her tenure at Pablo Center, Frederick held leadership roles in marketing and business development at Royal Construction and in marketing and communications at HSHS Sacred Heart Hospital. She is a graduate of the University of Wisconsin–Eau Claire with a degree in Political Science – Legal Studies and brings a wealth of expertise in strategic planning, public relations, and operational efficiency.Monica’s appointment comes at a time of renewed energy and optimism within the organization. Her steady leadership, clear vision, and deep commitment to community have contributed to a sense of forward momentum felt throughout the building—from staff and board members to donors and guests.
The unanimous board decision reflects a strong confidence in both Monica and the entire Pablo Center team. 
With Frederick now officially at the helm, Pablo Center is poised to continue building upon its foundation as a hub for arts, education, and community impact in Eau Claire and beyond.

